CITY OF CEDARVILLE
CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
March 16, 2021

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark
Isenhower after he declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was
followed by the pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman
McClendon, Alderman Breshears Alderman Odom and Alderman Johnson.

A motion to approve the February regular monthly meeting minutes was made by
Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of February
balances for each account were read and the March Financial Report was reviewed.
A motion to approve the March Financial Report was made by Alderman Breshears
and seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 4-0

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Grounds Supervisor Kenneth Brenton reported on the installation of the new
flagpole. The department has been busy cleaning leaves from ditches and culverts
for proper water flow, patching the driveway for the Cedarville Senior Center and
placing reflectors on the City Hall driveway.

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 32 citizen calls, 5 assists to other agencies,
11citations, 12 warning citations, 2 alarms answered, 7 accidents, 4 arrests, 2
felonies and misdemeanor reports filed, and 2 warrants served.

Fire Chief Cody Cooper was absent due to shift work at his full-time job.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Spring Clean-up is scheduled for April 17, 2021. Two 30-yard dumpsters will be
placed inside the red gate beside the fire department. Gates will open at 7 a.m. and
will remain open until the dumpsters are full or 5 p.m., whichever occurs first. A
list of prohibited items will be provided. Only non-commercial personal
household items will be accepted.



PUBLIC COMMENTS — None
UNFINISHED BUSINESS — None
NEW BUSINESS

Tracee McKenna from WAPPD presented a plan for the application of a
Community Development Grant for the Boys and Girls Club to renovate the old
Cedarville Elementary cafeteria.

Mayor Isenhower presented Resolution # 2021-03-16-01, participation plan for the
Community Development Grant. A motion to approve Resolution # 2021-03-16-

01 was made by Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman McClendon. Passed
4-0 '

Resolution # 2021-03-16-02, prohibiting the use of excessive force by the Police
Department as required for the Community Development Grant, was presented by
Mayor Isenhower. A motion to approve Resolution # 2021-03-16-02 was made by
Alderman McClendon and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

Mayor Isenhower presented Resolution # 2021-03-16-03, authorizing the Mayor to
apply for the ACEDP grant for the Cedarville Boys and Girls Club. A motion to
approve Resolution # 2021-03-16-03 was made by Alderman Breshears and
seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 4-0

Police Chief Howard presented information on the purchase of a used 2017 Ford
Explorer Police Interceptor with approximately 70,000 miles from Big Bear Police
Vehicles. After discussion the Chief was asked to gather information on other
possible vehicle purchases. No action was taken.

Mayor Isenhower reported that the Cedarville Senior Center parking lot
improvement has been completed.

The Council requested that a separate gas meter be installed for the Street
Department Maintenance Shop. Mayor Isenhower will contact AOG to request
one to be installed.



The Council requested the relocation of the security cameras’ recording equipment.
The equipment will be moved from the Police Department evidence room to the
Mayor’s office.

Alderman McClendon suggested electronic door locks should be placed on the
Police Department and mail drop slots should be placed on the doors of the Police
Department, the Treasurer’s office and the Mayor’s office for confidentiality
purposes. A motion to install electronic door locks and mail drop slots was made
by Alderman McClendon and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

Mayor Isenhower asked that the Council approve the sale of the Street
Department’s 1990 GMC Dump truck. It will be advertised in the newspaper and
sealed bids will be taken. A motion to approve the sale of the 1990 GMC dump
truck and remove from the City asset list were made by Alderman McClendon and
seconded by Alderman Odom. Passed 4-0

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman
Breshears and seconded by Alderman McClendon. Passed 4-0
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